From: | -

Sent: Friday, April 15,2022 12:32 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Cc: Rep. Louise Stutes <Rep.Louise.Stutes@akleg.gov>; Rep. Chris Tuck <Rep.Chris.Tuck@akleg.gov>;
Rep. Cathy Tilton <Rep.Cathy.Tilton@akleg.gov>

Subject: Please pass SB156 out of committee

Dear Chairman Kreiss-Thomkins and Committee Members,

Please support SB156 to uphold the right of Alaskans to exercise informed consent for
medical procedures.

The safety and effectiveness of Covid-19 inoculations are still being evaluated, while
they continue to be distributed under Emergency Use Authorization.

The most recent safety data from the CDC and FDA administered VAERS system
suggests that these injections can not be judged "safe" without serious further
examination.

VAERS data released April 8, 2022 by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
included a total of 1,226,314 reports of adverse events from all age groups following
COVID vaccines, including 26,976 deaths and 219,865 serious injuries between Dec.
14, 2020, and April 8, 2022.

Informed people armed with this data might reasonably choose not to volunteer for a
Covid-19 vaccine injection. Their right to choose has been under attack for the whole
course of this experimental vaccine program.

SB156 will protect people's right to choose.
Thank you for your positive vote,

Rolan Ruoss
Kodiak

from: see Long <

Sent: Friday, April 15,2022 11:49 AM
To: State Affairs <staregs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SUPPORT OF HB 271 AIDEA BILL

| support this bill. It is a realistic solution to the arrogance, lack of transparency, dismissal of public
comment and disregard for comnunity interests and concerns.

| support the Regional Resource Advisory Council idea.

Becky Long




prom: Louis mbrian <N

Sent: Friday, April 15, 2022 11:23 AM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman
<Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Geran Tarr <Rep.Geran.Tarr@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story
<Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>; Rep. Sarah Vance <Rep.Sarah.Vance@akleg.gov>; Rep. James Kaufman
<Rep.James.Kaufman@akleg.gov>; Rep. David Eastman <Rep.David.Eastman@akleg.gov>; House State
Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Cc: Sen. Lora Reinbold <Sen.Lora.Reinbold@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ken McCarty
<Rep.Ken.McCarty@akleg.gov>; Rep. Kelly Merrick <Rep.Kelly.Merrick@akleg.gov>

Subject: SB 156... All eyes will be on you

Representatives of the House State Affairs Committee,

Tomorrow you will be hearing SB-156. | will be watching as well as many other Alaskans. We will be
watching to see if you will continue to allow discrimination to continue in this state. Discrimination that
has cost people their jobs and lively hoods or has casued people to compromise their beliefes and bodily
autonomy to ensure that their families don't fall into ruin.

Discrimination that is based in ideology and not scientific facts.

| hoped, as | am sure many of you did, that the vaccines would substantially reduce the impact of COVID.
Similarly to what was seen with Polio and Smallpox. However, that is not the case. The data that has
been coming out of highly vaccinated countries like Qatar (88.5% of the total population vaccinated) and
United Arab Emirates (99% of the total population vaccinated) show that while the vaccines have great
results for the individual in lowering the risk of hospitalization or death they do not have the social
impact that was desired. Vaccinated and even boosted individuals can still catch and transmit COVID.

| ask that you please hear the bill, discuss the bill and move it to its next committee. Those of us that are
watching are hoping that you continue with this country's long standing tradition of antidiscrimination
and you move this bill.

Thank you

Louis Imbriani

From: Linda [

Sent: Friday, April 15, 2022 9:19 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Support SB156

> We urge you to support SB156 which prohibits covid 19 vaccine discrimination.
>

> Dwight & Linda Hill

> Anchorage, AK 99515



----- Original Message-----

From: Linn McCabe <_>

Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2022 1:28 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: CSSB156

Dear House State Affairs members,

Thank you for scheduling this bill for a hearing! It is one of the most important issues you will contend
with this session: Freedom of choice over issues related to one’s own body, and protection from
discrimination. Our constitution protects our right to privacy, and this should include our right to choose
our own medical interventions, without being punished for that decision. While some of us may not
agree on the definition of “medical interventions,” there is no doubt about our veins belonging to us.

Nobody should have to choose between their livelihood and accepting foreign matter into their veins,
especially one such as the Covid vaccination which contains unknown and undisclosed chemicals and
substances. Has the list of ingredients ever been disclosed?

A person should be able to refuse the vaccine, for ANY reason, and they should not be discriminated
against, in any manner, based on their choice. A parent should also have the right to refuse a vaccination
for their minor child.

| agree with the addition of the language pertaining to insurance coverage as well. There shouldn’t ever
be any leveraged used to force someone to accept a shot!

| am not anti-vaccination, but | would like to see legislation which pertains to ALL vaccines. People
should be given the information, and then allowed to decide which ones they want to receive. Informed
consent should be required before administering any drug, or medical procedure. Informed consent has
been the rule in the past, but it seems to have fallen by the wayside when it comes to Covid. Sadly,
many anomalies have occurred in both the rules and the rationale with the advent of “Covid.”

Please pass this bill out of committee and onto the next step. Let’s get it passed this session and give
employees some relief, and the recognition that they are sovereign over their own bodies.

Thanks again for hearing this bill and for your consideration!
Respectfully,

Linn McCabe
Big Lake

From: Clyde Marcellus |

Sent: Tuesday, April 12, 2022 2:40 PM



To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Support SB156

| understand SB156 will be in the House State Affairs this Saturday. Please support this bill.

From: Annette Roiko |

Sent: Monday, April 11, 2022 2:47 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Please support SB 156

As a patriot | am asking you to support SB 156 to protect personal choice and medical freedoms for all citizens. As a
health care professional | am asking for protection from harassment from any medical employer against those of us who
would stand with medical freedoms by choosing to file an exemption.

Please understand the hospital lobby is being pressured to protect their funding sources and not to protect personal
freedoms.

We the people are whom you were elected to protect not big business or the government.

From: Lucas smith |

Sent: Monday, April 11, 2022 2:18 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156 - Prohibit COVID-19 Vaccine Discrimination

Dear House State Affairs Committee:

Please pass SB156 either in the form it was received from the Senate, or in a form that enhances its
intent. In your consideration of SB156, please consider the vaccine discrimination presently occurring in
New York City.

Athletes and performers in NYC are exempt from vaccination requirements, while the common citizen
and employee are not. Many unvaccinated employees have been fired, and more are likely to follow.

Exempted athletes and performers most commonly cited in news stories are highly paid professional
athletes. In light of vaccine mandates for non-athletes, the exception carries a connotation of unfair
economic privilege; something that rallies and ignites socialists’ reactions. In practice, however, what
NYC truly has is not a case of economic privilege based vaccine discrimination, but instead, vaccine
discrimination based on the cultural value of artists to the political agenda of NYC politicians.

Not all performers are highly paid athletes. Performers could include ballet dancers, comedians, tribute
bands, mimes, and ventriloquists. Performing, including athletic performance by highly paid athletes, is
an art form. Instead of highly paid athletes, we should recognize the exempted athletes and performers
collectively as artists.



Lifting restrictions on artists has the effect of securing widespread conformance among NYC's general
population with NYC mandates. Making an individual decision to not participate in the art and culture of
New York City equates to an act of self-ostracization, and ultimately — in many cases — financial ruin.

Art is not socioeconomically stratified. In the specific case recently cited by Fox & Friends Weekend of a
fired food service worker at Yankee Stadium, the artform in question (Yankees baseball; perhaps the
most popular and most valued artform in NYC) is fully integrated throughout NYC culture across all
socioeconomic aspects and levels. Artis culture. Much like a gladiator event at the Roman Colosseum
was for the Romans, New York Yankee baseball is perhaps the most prominent expression of the art and
culture of New York City. Itis clear, therefore, that the entanglement of mandates and exemptions with
athletes and performers makes art and the art industry the preferred agent of cultural transformation
for New York City.

For the Mayor of New York City, vaccine exemptions fuel his political base with the social friction it is
built upon which further empowers him. It also enables the desired cultural change; the financial ruin
and cultural ostracism of the unvaccinated, and the compliance of those who have no other

alternative. This yields a political cleansing of individuals from NYC who are either unsupportive or non-
compliant. Achieving this objective is largely made possible by preserving the ability of artists to
continue functioning with minimal impact from the very mandate and commandeered authority NYC
intends to entrench as a new cultural norm.

While it is already clear to me that the vaccine mandates too many have already suffered from are
unsavory, should a bill like SB156 not become law soon, what could that mean for Alaska and Alaskans in
the future? Can you completely rule out the possibility of a current or future scenario where, as is
occurring in New York City, a political party and favored industry exploits public health authority to
effect dramatic cultural change in Alaska?

To insulate and protect Alaskans from the kind of disturbing health and cultural manipulation occurring
in New York City, please pass SB156.

Sincerely,
Lucas Smith
Resident of Anchorage

From: Nancy Jones [N

Sent: Saturday, April 9, 2022 11:54 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

Honorable Representatives: Please vote to pass SB156.
Registered voter Nancy E Jones - Kodiak

From: katherine harris _

Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 6:37 PM
To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>



mailto:harrishome3@gmail.com
mailto:Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov

Cc: Rep. Matt Claman <Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Geran Tarr <Rep.Geran.Tarr@akleg.gov>;
Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>; Rep. Sarah Vance <Rep.Sarah.Vance@akleg.gov>; Rep.
James Kaufman <Rep.James.Kaufman@akleg.gov>; Rep. David Eastman
<Rep.David.Eastman@akleg.gov>

Subject: SB 156: Committee Members Commended, Admonished

Dear House State Affairs Committee,

As an Alaskan and a constituent | am writing to commend Representatives Eastman, Kauffman and
Vance for upholding their Oath of Office by requesting that SB 156 be heard.

Additionally, | write to admonish Representatives Kreiss-Tomkins, Claman, Tarr and Story for failing to
uphold the Oath they swore by when taking office. While your reasoning may be sincere, it is sincerely in
error. Be it fear, misinformation, personal bias, agenda's or a need of additional education regarding
the Constitution of the United States and the Constitution of the State of Alaska, there is no justification
for preventing a bill from being heard which protects the individual's rights to privacy, to choose their
own medical interventions and to not be discriminated against. Your lack of action calls into question
the integrity with which you represent Alaskans. | urge you to re-evaluate your positions, if not for the
sake of your Oath of Office and those you represent, do so out of self preservation. For the suffocating
dust of the trampled guaranteed rights and freedoms of others will eventually consume the freedoms so
important to you. You cannot sew Field Bindweed seeds (an Alaskan classified prohibited/restricted
noxious weed) and reap blueberries. Restricting freedoms by preventing bills like SB 156 from being
heard will yield yet more restriction of freedoms.

When SB 156 first presented to the House State Affairs Committee, | emailed Committee Chair
Representative Kreiss-Tomkins regarding this bill. | never received a response.

Sincerely,

Kathy Harris

From: btynda!l |

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2022 8:51 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156

Dear Representative:

| am writing in support of SB 156 and asking for your vote in favor of this very important legislation. The
people of Alaska want freedom of choice when it come to medical decisions. While | maintain that we
already have that right by reason of our US Constitution, this bill is a necessary protection of that right.
Thank you for your consideration on this matter.

Sincerely,

Barbara Tyndall

North Pole
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From: Art zimmer |

Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 9:46 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

We wish to thank you most kindly for scheduling this bill.
art and arlene zimmer, Kodiak, Alaska 99615

----- Original Message-----

From: sherri Jackson _
Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 6:31 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156

Thank you to each and all of you for the hearing to be held on SB156 Alaskans are grateful!!
Sherri Jackson

Anchorage , Alaska

Sent from my iPhone

From: evelyna vignola [

Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 11:57 AM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>
Cc: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Subject: HB 156

Dear Jonathan (and House State Affairs Committee),

It's been brought to my attention that you haven't scheduled HB 156 for a hearing and | wonder
why not? Do you have a particular reason or several reasons, please write me back and let the
public know also.

What comes up for me is that you're opposed to such an anti-discrimination law. That you have
no problem with the possibility of the State of Alaska making laws that would create a second-
class citizenry. Is this so?

| would have thought no Alaskan would ever want that to happen but | remember one time in
the last year or so during the heat of the panic and fear around the virus, when another Haines-
ian woman, similar to me in so many ways, (Eli White's mom, we were all so pleased with his
first jobs years ago with you) told me she agrees with separating the vaccinated from the
unvaccinated by any means available. She shocked me then and the idea still shocks me. |
don't know if she still feels that way but you're in government, do you feel that way also? I'd
very much like to know.



| absolutely encourage you to schedule the hearing of course, but | really wonder why you're
sitting on this? Do you have a better anti-discrimination bill to offer Alaska? | look forward to
your response.

Thanks very much, sincerely, Evelyna Vignola

----- Original Message-----

From: yank me [

Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 10:23 AM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Amendment 49 and HB156 SB156

Will you please consider HB 156 and all the amendments to the house for a vote. Those that have taken
the vaccine have became sick with Covid to the point it is not just a rare case. Speaker Pelosi who got all
the shots, boosters and masked up demanding all others to do the same is now infected with Covid and
she is not the only one. The vaccines have NOTHING for ANY VIRUS, the vaccine is actually for another
purpose. There is nothing that shows us what the long term effects of taking this vaccine. Parasites have
been found in the vaccine primarily Tripanosoma Cruze and the Hydra Valgarius.

All this was run through under an emergency order where is that emergency? The numbers do not add
up sorry CDC keeps changing the actual numbers. People that were in a car accident or a heart attack
were counted. Too many lies that were told are coming to light on the Covid vaccine. How many people
dropped dead within 24 hours of taking the vaccine? There have been plenty but the actual numbers are
kept @ secret. Enough of this nonsense.Thank you for protecting use against vaccines , vaccine
passport and stop the discrimination against those who choose not to be vaccinated!! Craig Downing
District 27 JY, Y ususSent from my iPhone

From: Florie Wilcoxson |

Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 9:25 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156

Please advance SB 156 to Public Hearing. Killing a bill in committee should not be part of the democratic
process. Advance the bill so the discussion can continue.

Thank you for doing the right thing.

David and Florie Wilcoxson

From: Pursuit Happiness [ -

Sent: Wednesday, April 6, 2022 8:41 PM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman
<Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Geran
Representative Tarr <representative.garan.tarr@akleleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story
<Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>; Sarah Reprensentative Vance <reprensentative.sarah.vance@akleg.gov>;
James Representative Kaufman <reprensentative.james.kaufman@akleg.gov>; Rep. David Eastman
<Rep.David.Eastman@akleg.gov>; Sen. Lora Reinbold <Sen.Lora.Reinbold@akleg.gov>; Madeleine



caiser [

Subject: Re: SB156

Requesting passage of SB156. Thank you.

On Sunday, April 3, 2022, 05:55:32 PM AKDT, Pursuit Happiness <happinesspursuit907 @yahoo.com>
wrote:

I am writing IN SUPPORT of SB156 “Immunization Rights and Objections to
Administration of a COVID-19 Vaccine.

| am alarmed that this bill is even necessary to clarify to our fellow citizens what is
already a Natural Right as expressed in The Declaration of Independence. “to assume
among the powers of the earth, the separate and equal station to which the Laws of
Nature and of Nature’s God entitle them”. “We hold these truths to be self-evident, that
all men are created EQUAL, that they are ENDOWED by their Creator with certain
UNALIENABLE RIGHTS, that among these are LIFE, LIBERTY, and the PURSUIT of
HAPPINESS (original intent was Property, e.g. physical, educational/mind, spiritual).

From the Sectional.

It is unlawful discrimination for: a person or a government entity to refuse, withhold from
or deny an individual any LOCAL or STATE services, goods, facilities, advantages,
privileges, licensing, educational opportunities, health care access, or employment
opportunities based on the individual’s COVID-19 vaccination status .... Bar an
individual from EMPLOYMENT or discriminate against individual COMPENSATION or
TERM, CONDITION or PRIVILEGE of EMPLOYMENT (pursuit of
happiness...property).

An individual may object to the administration of a COVID-19 vaccine to that individual
based on religious, medical, or OTHER GROUNDS. May not require an individual to
provide justification or documentation to support...decision to decline a COVID-19
vaccine.

From: Daniel James |EEEEEEEN

Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 4:47 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

| am contacting you in support of SB156. | was one of the many Juneau citizens in attendance the day
this bill was brought forward by Senaror Reinbold. | was there for the shameful antics of Senator

Keihl. | hope each of you have had time to watch our fact based rebuttal to senator Keihl.

| ask that you bring SB156 forwarded for a full vote. | also ask each of you to respond to SB156 based on
science not the half truths or blatant falsehoods espoused by Mr. Keihl.

Please see below.

Daniel James


mailto:happinesspursuit907@yahoo.com

From: Aaron Spratt

Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 3:55 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156

Good afternoon,

My name is Amanda Spratt and | am writing to implore you to hear SB 156 in the House. This bill
received great support in the Senate, and in my opinion it is one of the most important bills to be heard,
as the implications of this bill not being passed would be a devastating impact on nearly 40% of
Alaskans. With only 61% vaccination statewide, this leaves 39% of the population potentially unable to
be employed if vaccine discrimination is not stopped in its tracks! Nearly 40% of Alaskans who either
cannot or simply do not wish to be vaccinated are being pushed out of society. Employment is the
biggest issue, but there are others. Many colleges and universities around the country are requiring
vaccination as a condition of enrollment. We need to make sure that does not happen here. Already
vaccination is required for student housing at the University of Alaska. This has been a disqualifier for
my own son. This same son has been offered a very desirable summer internship that is contingent
upon him being vaccinated. At this time he is applying for a religious exemption, but there is no
guarantee that one will be granted. None have been granted military wide, which is affecting another
one of my sons who is currently serving in the Coast Guard. His religious exemption request has been
denied and at this point he is awaiting discharge. Employment and education are big deal issues. Issues
that could affect 40% of Alaskans. Aside from these, 40% of Alaskans are being excluded from cultural
events, conventions, and other special events. No one should be required to take anything into their
bodies, especially an experimental product that has caused 30,000 deaths and over a million serious
adverse reactions, in order to secure employment, receive an education, or participate in society.

Please hear this bill. With so many people being affected by this issue, you have a duty to hear it. We
the people have the right to know where our elected representatives stand on matters that affect our
lives in such a big way.

Thank you,
Amanda Spratt

From: welshe [

Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 3:36 PM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>
Cc: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Subject: SB 156

Hello,
| am writing to voice my support of SB 156 and to ask for a hearing for this bill. It has had huge support

from the public in the Senate. And we are seeing more and more information, such as from recently
released Pfizer documents, that natural immunity surpasses any protection from these vaccines. Medical



freedom is a basic human right. Everyone has the right to bodily autonomy and informed consent, free
from coercion and force. Please support this bill. To deny someone services or employment based on a
personal, private medical decision is nothing short of discrimination. We are on a dangerous slippery
slope to creating a two class system of lesser human beings, and the thought is despicable. Please, protect
the minority, protect the right to govern our own bodies, protect me and my children from forced
vaccinations, and protect the equal rights of the unvaccinated.

Thank you,
Elizabeth

From: Kenny Knapp

Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 1:03 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Subject: SB 156

| strongly urge all of you to hear this bill by Senator Reinbold . Quit hiding from Senator Reinbold.

Sincerely, | Remain,

Kenny Knapp

From: Kristi Seater-Buerger_

Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 12:55 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Vote YES on SB 156

To Whom It May Concern,
My name is Kristi Buerger. | have been greatly impacted by the Covid 19 mandates and want the
madness for Alaskans to stop! Align with your Alaskan constituents and MOVE SB 156 to the house and

vote YES! Alaskans are counting on you ALL to do the moral and right thing!

| expect a response from all house representatives on the committee, and especially Representative
Kreisler-Tompkins, who is stop gapping SB 156 from moving forward and being voted on in the House.

Thank you for your time,
Kristi Buerger

PS: please watch the following video!

https://alaskawatchman.com/2022/03/30/video-refutes-juneau-senators-objections-to-alaska-vax-
discrimination-bill/
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From: Betty MacTavish |

Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 12:22 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB - 156

Please meet concerning SB-156. No action since March 16th when it was on the Senate side. The House
continues to stall this very important legislation for the citizens of Aladka. Please meet with Senator
Reinbold as soon as possible to hear the need for this Legislation to pass into Law immediately. If you
heard the testimony from vaccine injured citizens and those economically ruined by employer mandates
- you would hear SB-145 immediately. The Citizens have spoken! You just need to listen and act.

Betty MacTavish

Kodiak. Ak

From: seedtothesower@gmail.com _

Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 11:51 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156 - Support Our Freedom of Choice in Medicine - Kreiss-Tomkins

Good afternoon,

Much is at stake when those we elect into office fail to protect the current issues affecting the future
freedom of this great people. SB156 affirms the fundamental American value of choice. If we are not
free to make informed, voluntary decisions about pharmaceutical products we are encouraged to take,
then we are not free in any sense of the word. By supporting this bill, we continue to protect the
precedent of free choice set forth in our great United States Constitution.

| send my earnest request to those representing our citizens to encourage Representative Kreiss-
Tomkins to make SB156 a priority. Regardless of anyone’s opinion, as our elected representatives you
have the distinct privilege and responsibility of knowing the will of the people, to do his or her job justly
each representative must be willing to hear the voice of the people and discuss these issues. The
citizens' right to privacy concerning health is a paramount issue affecting freedom. Please urge
Representative Kreiss-Tomkins to promptly find room on his calendar to talk with those who have been
trying to discuss the importance of supporting this bill.

Respectfully,
Kathy Murray
North Pole, Alaska

From: Michael kruse [N

Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 9:51 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Cc: saviers, shelly M (00T) < EEEEEEEEE - I

Subject: SB 156 Covid Discrimination



Representatives -

| am writing to request that SB 156 be heard immediately in the House State Affairs Committee so the
House has an opportunity to hear from all Alaskans on this issue. the majority of Alaskans do not
believe that forced medical care against their will is right. This bill prevents businesses, governments,
and others from discrimination and protects the individual's right to choose the best course of action for
themselves.

| urge you to not allow process or technicality to delay hearing this bill. Alaskans are being impacted
every day. My wife was forced out of her job and now with the CMS mandate will never be allowed to
work in her field again, never be able to use her degree or earn as much income. This mandate has
negated her Master's in Dietetics.

As for myself, now the sole income for our house of 5, with three kids under 7, my job is threatened
every day by these mandates. | have taken to working additional hours and even taken a second job to
secure additional income and potentially replace my income should the worst happen.

As a project manager in Alaska for the past decade, | can tell you these mandates are absolutely
reducing the number of quality workers looking to fill jobs in Alaska. We have less applicants every day

when they see any requirements for vaccines.

Again, i urge you to not hide behind procedure or delay tactics. Bring this bill to the committee and
witness the overwhelming support you will get from the people calling in to support this bill.

If we do not have the individual right to decide what we can put in our bodies, we have no rights at all
and the leaders of the emergency can use force against the people legally. This is not a sterilizing

vaccine.

As a survivor of Covid and the "winter of death and despair," we know now that the unvaccinated pose
no more risk than the vaccinated.

Covid is over. its time to stand up for individual rights which is your sworn duty to protect.
| welcome any debate via the phone and my cell number is below.
Thanks

Mike

From: Lucas smith < -

Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 7:44 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156, Prohibit COVID-19 Vaccine Discrimination

Dear Committee Members and Chair Kreiss-Tompkins,



Given the recent and ongoing government transgressions against the natural rights of individuals due to
a campaign of coerced vaccination, passing SB156 is an essential precaution for providing clarity to the
government and other organizations. This bill empowers individuals to resist unlawful government
medical experimentation and our recognized natural right to liberty and the pursuit of

happiness. Please pass SB156 either in the form it was received from the Senate, or in a form that
enhances its intent. Not scheduling this bill for hearing and passage is a demonstration of the
Committe's intent to obstruct and degrade individuals' ability to exercise their natural rights. | hope that
is something you are comfortable with should the bill not become law.

Sincerely,
Lucas Smith

From: Cody Bennett <[ -

Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 4:45 PM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>
Cc: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Subject: SB156 SA Committee Hearing

Hello Representative Kreiss-Tomkins,

| am writing to request that SB156 (Non-Discrimination on COVID-19 Vaccination Status) be scheduled
and heard within the House State Affairs committee immediately.

It is unconscionable that even this week there are large scale events held in Juneau prohibiting
individuals who cannot receive the covid-19 vaccine. In concert with medical professionals some
Alaskans have chosen to not receive the covid-19 vaccine, which, despite following medical guidance,
they cannot now participate as they would have normally in past years. Note that this paradigm has not
existed in modern times for any other vaccine, nor does a 100% covid-19 vaccinated population enjoy
protections from exposure to, nor prevention of transmission. An individual should not be required to
show documentation of medical procedures by non-medical personnel. Further, these current practices
are hindering community members from otherwise publically available services & vibrant arts
opportunities.

Your action here is imperative. Please advise when it will be heard in committee.
Warm regards,

Cody Bennett
Juneau, AK

From: yank me <] -

Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 9:40 AM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: HB156



We've been constantly lied to by Dr. Fauci and the CDC and the FDA, we are fed up with the mandates
with the overreach of the federal government we want to be protected from forced vaccine and it’s up
to you our representatives to protect us from the overreach of the federal government . This bill must
be passed you cannot force people, coerce people, blackmail people to put vaccines into their body that
we have no idea what they are going to do and what the long term affects are. We are asking you to
please pass this bill. Thank you very much for your time Craig Downing USUS

District 27

Sent from my iPhone

From: yank me <[ -

Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 9:39 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: HB 156

COVID-19 vaccine mandates violate the rights of every Alaskan. It is imperative that
state law protects Alaskans against coercion and medical discimination! Please be my
voice in the HSA and pass Senate Bill 156.

Thank you Craig Downingusus &) &

District 27
Sent from my iPhone

From: Patty Wilbanks <[ || -

Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 8:58 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Please Support SB 156

Please support SB 156. Citizens of Alaska should not be forced to take a vaccine to work, play,
buy food or attend educational institutes. Each individual should be responsible for what they
take and not be forced to inject a substance into their body to function in society.

The COVID shot is an experimental vaccine and while many want to ignore this fact, it's

true. The VARS system and the European System is fraught with reports of adverse reactions
to the COVID shots. Recently released Pfizer Documents actually show they knew about the
adverse effects but pressed forward anyway and the CDC approved it. Why are so many of our
young athletes faced with heart problems after being fully vaccinated? Just this week, at the
Miami Quarter Finals, 15 athletes quit competing citing health issues. This has never happened
before and the only change is the COVID shot requirement. Again, people should not be forced
to take an experimental vaccine under any circumstances.

While some argue that mandating that employers can’t require a covid vaccination impacts the
rights of the employers, this is fool-hearty logic. The Government already restricts the
employers from discriminating against people through Title VII. But now people want to state
that employers would be impacted if our State Legislation passes a law that employers can’t
discriminate against those that refuse the vaccination. How is this actually impacting the



business? Getting the COVID shot does not stop the spread and it does not stop people from
getting COVID. So why would a business want it? Because of their own personal beliefs! Title
VIl prohibits this type of discrimination. A person can'’t discriminate against another because of
their sex, religion, place of orgin, disability, or age but they can discriminate because of an
experimental vaccination? A vaccination that can actually harm a person!

Please support SB 156 and advocate for our constitution that deems every person is an
individual. As an individual, people should have the right to deny the COVID Shot and not worry
about their livelihood. Forcing a vaccine flies in the face of our State Constitution and US
Constitution and a person’s individual rights! Please do what'’s right! Support SB 156.

Thank you,

Patty R. Wilbanks
Alaska Citizen

From: yank me <[ -

Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 8:30 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: HB156

COVID-19 vaccine mandates violate the rights of every Alaskan. It is imperative that
state law protects Alaskans against coercion and medical discimination! Please be my
voice in the HSA and pass Senate Bill 156.

Thank you Craig Downingusus &) &

From: yank me < -

Sent: Monday, April 4, 2022 8:11 AM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: HB156

We've been constantly lied to by Dr. Fauci and the CDC and the FDA, we are fed up with the mandates
with the overreach of the federal government we want to be protected from forced vaccine and it’s up
to you our representatives to protect us from the overreach of the federal government . This bill must
be passed you cannot force people, coerce people, blackmail people to put vaccines into their body that
we have no idea what they are going to do and what the long term affects are. We are asking you to

please pass this bill. Thank you very much for your time Craig Downing USUS

From: Keri Eggleston <} GGG

Sent: Sunday, April 3, 2022 9:10 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins
<Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>

Subject: SB 156



Dear Representative Kreiss-Tomkins,

Thank you for your hard work and service in the legislature. | have especially admired
and appreciated your work in supporting Alaska Native Languages.

I’'m a life-long Alaskan, currently living in Haines. I’'m writing to you today in regard to
Senate Bill 156 “Prohibit COVID-19 vaccine discrimination”. Over the past two years we
have experienced an unprecedented loss of deeply personal choices in order to keep
jobs, travel, and participate in life; all under the guise of protection and safety. Given the
fact that there is now ample evidence which brings into question both the safety and
effectiveness of the COVID-19 vaccinations, it is not reasonable nor ethical to restrict
access to employment, travel, public events and services, etc., based on one’s
vaccination status. Alaska is a place where we live and let live. No threat exists that
warrants the kind of overreach into our personal lives that has occurred in recent times.
Although our constitutional rights and existing laws should already be protecting us from
being coerced to accept unwanted medical inverventions, Senate Bill 156 would further
that protection. | am writing to ask that you and the House State Afairs committee
schedule this bill for a hearing. This bill is about protecting our health and our freedom.

Thank you again for your service.

Sincerely,
Keri Eggleston

From: Pursuit Happiness < -

Sent: Sunday, April 3, 2022 5:56 PM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman
<Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Geran
Representative Tarr <representative.garan.tarr@akleleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story
<Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>; Sarah Reprensentative Vance <reprensentative.sarah.vance@akleg.gov>;
James Representative Kaufman <reprensentative.james.kaufman@akleg.gov>; Rep. David Eastman
<Rep.David.Eastman@akleg.gov>

Subject: SB156

I am writing IN SUPPORT of SB156 “Immunization Rights and Objections to
Administration of a COVID-19 Vaccine.

| am alarmed that this bill is even necessary to clarify to our fellow citizens what is
already a Natural Right as expressed in The Declaration of Independence. “to assume
among the powers of the earth, the separate and equal station to which the Laws of
Nature and of Nature’s God entitle them”. “We hold these truths to be self-evident, that
all men are created EQUAL, that they are ENDOWED by their Creator with certain
UNALIENABLE RIGHTS, that among these are LIFE, LIBERTY, and the PURSUIT of
HAPPINESS (original intent was Property, e.g. physical, educational/mind, spiritual).



From the Sectional.

It is unlawful discrimination for: a person or a government entity to refuse, withhold from
or deny an individual any LOCAL or STATE services, goods, facilities, advantages,
privileges, licensing, educational opportunities, health care access, or employment
opportunities based on the individual’'s COVID-19 vaccination status .... Bar an
individual from EMPLOYMENT or discriminate against individual COMPENSATION or
TERM, CONDITION or PRIVILEGE of EMPLOYMENT (pursuit of
happiness...property).

An individual may object to the administration of a COVID-19 vaccine to that individual
based on religious, medical, or OTHER GROUNDS. May not require an individual to
provide justification or documentation to support...decision to decline a COVID-19
vaccine.

From: Marty Kincaid <_>

Sent: Friday, April 1, 2022 11:11 AM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Cc: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

Dear Representatives,

Please allow SB156 to move through your committee. The whole Covid pandemic has
divided the country, our beloved state and even families. The swirl of misinformation has
a life form of it's own. Please let this bill pass through. The question then has to be asked
"Why not?" What is there to fear? | am a life long Alaskan of 67 years and was taught to
think for myself, gather as much information as possible and then make my decision. If
it was wrong, then adjust accordingly. Now that there is a plethora of information from all
around the world, | would say some of the nation and state's decisions were wrong and
it's time to make a course correction. A small party of seven should not be the totalitarian
voice of all Alaskans.

Thank you,

Marti Kincaid

Palmer, AK 99645

From: Christy Montero <]} -

Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2022 9:38 AM

To: Rep. Louise Stutes <Rep.Louise.Stutes@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman
<Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jonathan
Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Sen. David Wilson
<Sen.David.Wilson@akleg.gov>; Sen. Natasha Von Imhof <Sen.Natasha.VonImhof@akleg.gov>; Sen. Bill
Wielechowski <Sen.Bill. Wielechowski@akleg.gov>; Sen. Gary Stevens <Sen.Gary.Stevens@akleg.gov>;
Sen. Bert Stedman <Sen.Bert.Stedman@akleg.gov>; Sen. Mike Shower <sen.mike.shower@akleg.gov>;
Sen. Joshua Revak <Sen.Joshua.Revak@akleg.gov>; Sen. Donny Olson <Sen.Donny.Olson@akleg.gov>;
Sen. Robert Myers <Senator.Robert.Myers@akleg.gov>; Sen. Peter Micciche



<Sen.Peter.Micciche@akleg.gov>; Sen. Jesse Kiehl <Sen.Jesse.Kiehl@akleg.gov>; Sen. Scott Kawasaki
<Sen.Scott.Kawasaki@akleg.gov>; Sen. Shelley Hughes <sen.shelley.hughes@akleg.gov>; Sen. Roger
Holland <Senator.Roger.Holland@akleg.gov>; Sen. Lyman Hoffman <Sen.Lyman.Hoffman@akleg.gov>;
Sen. Elvi Gray-Jackson <Sen.Elvi.Gray-Jackson@akleg.gov>; Sen. Mia Costello
<Sen.Mia.Costello@akleg.gov>; Sen. Click Bishop <Sen.Click.Bishop@akleg.gov>; Sen. Tom Begich
<Sen.Tom.Begich@akleg.gov>; Sen. Lora Reinbold <Sen.Lora.Reinbold@akleg.gov>

Subject: please consponsor the sb156

Please support sb156 co sponsor it it protects you and people.. DOnt let it die in the committee
please think of your freedom! thank you! Save ALASKA!

christy montero

----- Original Message-----

From: Aileen Cotter <_>

Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2022 8:54 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: HB 156

Support HB156 !

We “the people who refuse to get poisoned by the jab” will not comply!
We are doing just fine without it!

Ella Cotter
NP

From: Barb Melland <[}

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 9:25 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156

| support SB 156
and praying you will too.

From: Heath Fitzhugh <[ -

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 1:51 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: HB 156

Freedom of choice without illegal discrimination. Question... How come Freedom of choice is ok to kill
unborn babies but not ok for experimental shot that has to many deaths tied to it??? God be your
judge... We all have to answer for our choices, good and bad..




From: MELVIN STEINBERG <[ -

Sent: Monday, March 28, 2022 7:46 AM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman
<Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Kelly Merrick <Rep.Kelly.Merrick@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ken McCarty
<Rep.Ken.McCarty@akleg.gov>

Cc: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Subject: Support for SB156

Thank you for taking the time to hear from Alaskans on this important piece of
legislation. | have supported its passage through the Senate and would like for it to be
heard in the House. This bill is critical for Alaskans to maintain their constitutional
freedom. Too many people have been discriminated against because of their
vaccination status. Many have lost their jobs and those who would "Follow the Science”
should recognize that the so called Covid 19 Vaccine does not stop the transmission,
nor does it keep anyone from contracting it. Those with natural immunity are actually
found to have better resistance to Covid 19 than the vaccinated. Regardless of where
you fall in your belief on the vaccine, nobody has the right to mandate an experimental
medical procedure in order to work, or take care of your family. This bill strengthens our
rights under the state and federal constitution.

Please schedule this bill for review as soon as possible. We need this to pass to protect
people in Alaska against rank discrimination. If any of you would like to discuss this

further, please feel free to contact me directly any time. Thank you for your
consideration,

Mel Steinberﬁ

Eaile River, AK 99577

From: Colleen Evanco <N

Sent: Saturday, March 26, 2022 10:26 AM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman
<Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Subject: Schedule SB156 to Prohibit COVID-19 Vaccine Discrimination

Please schedule SB156, Prohibit COVID-19 Vaccine Discrimination for hearing.
Thank you for listening to Alaskans and for supporting our freedoms for our future generations.

Sincerely,

Colleen Evanco, a Juneau resident



mailto:melman@mtaonline.net

From: Clyde Marcellus <[

Sent: Saturday, March 26, 2022 9:56 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: schedule SB156, Prohibit Covid Vaccine Discrimination for hearing

| am contacting the House State Affairs Committee to request that you schedule SB156, Prohibit
Covid Vaccine Discrimination for hearing.

SB 156 needs to be heard in this committee before it can move on to the Health and Social
Services Committee.

From: Lyndsey Sanchez <_>

Sent: Friday, March 25, 2022 3:51 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins
<Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Louise Stutes <Rep.Louise.Stutes@akleg.gov>; Rep.
Matt Claman <Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ken McCarty <Rep.Ken.McCarty@akleg.gov>; Rep.
Sarah Vance <Rep.Sarah.Vance@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep.
Christopher Kurka <Rep.Christopher.Kurka@akleg.gov>; Rep. David Eastman
<Rep.David.Eastman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Bryce Edgmon <Rep.Bryce.Edgmon@akleg.gov>; Rep. Harriet
Drummond <Rep.Harriet.Drummond@akleg.gov>; Rep. Sara Rasmussen
<Rep.Sara.Rasmussen@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep. Liz Snyder
<Rep.Liz.Snyder@akleg.gov>; Rep. Tiffany Zulkosky <Rep.Tiffany.Zulkosky @akleg.gov>

Subject: My Testimony on SB 156

| also write in support of SB 156. It's a shame that there needs to be a law like this even introduced in
order to reinforce our already existing freedom from medical and religious tyranny. We shouldn't be living
of such threats and in fear like we have for the last 2 years with our freedoms being threatened,
restricted, and suspended. Never in my life did | think | would see experience this in America. If | had
known my country would do this to its people, | never would have signed up to defend her after 9-11. |
don't know that living under the tyranny of someone like Saddam Hussein would be much worse than the
trend away from freedom that we're seeing now. We all see where this is going. For many years we
warned that vaccine mandates would be threatened and pushed on us, and we were called conspiracy
theorists, but here we are. Maybe tryannical governments in the past have established precedent with
vaccine mandates and restrictions on freedoms for various reasons, including health concerns, but there
is also precedent of mass genocide by tyrannical governments when the people would not comply with
their immoral demands, so precedent does not make something established, moral, or acceptable, in our
present, or our future.

I choose to not take the vaccine on religious grounds, as my body is my Temple, and | do not desire to
defile it with what I, due my religious beliefs, deem to be toxic. My God, who is my Creator, is my Healer,
and my Protector. Full stop. | only want to put into my body what | believe He deems to be acceptable in
my Temple. | don't know whether this vaccine or its passports could be the dreaded mark of the beast,
but see as how religious convictions are being tested with it, and people have been imprisoned with
lockdowns, forced to cover their faces and airways, not allowed to go shopping or open their businesses
to make an income, all in order to pressure them to comply, | see how it could be, so no thank you,
because we all know what the Bible says about those who take that mark! If you don't know, it would
behoove you to open a Bible and look it up! | also, and some of my family members, have in the past had



harmful reactions to vaccinations, including developing lumps, allergies to foods like fish and nuts,
hearing loss, seizures, dangerously high fever, severe respiratory infections such as pneumonia, etc... |
shutter to think what else may come down the road as a result of years and generations of vaccinations. |
have such severe drops in blood pressure when presented with needles that | have several times passed
out while giving blood and being given IVs, that | once was ordered by a doctor to never give blood again
because the last time | gave blood he said he could not find a pulse and | did not seem to be breathing.
He said it was not easy regaining my vitals and he at one point became very concerned that | might not
regain consciousness that day. Looking back on the MANY and TRAUMATIC experiences | had after
receiving medical "care", | later decided it best to leave my health and life to my Creator going forward,
and that decision has worked out very well for me for the last decade, and | have not used my "free"
medical veteran "benefits" since. If only my husband and | were paid more $ for our service instead of
being offered "free" medical pork, which we pay with our taxes and effects on our health, so not really
free, that hasn't help us a bit in the end!

We should all treat others as we want others to treat us. | believe in the Golden Rule. | do not ask or force
others to put what they believe to be dangerous toxins into their own bodies for my sake, and | do not
appreciate anyone trying to force that on me, whether by holding me down or starving me or restricting
my freedom to buy, sell, trade, shop for food, travel, or socialize and gather, the same extant as those
who choose to be injected with substances that they believe to protect them, even though facts show the
injected are becoming infected with Covid and transmitting it as much as those not receiving an injection.
The argument for forced and coerced vaccinations on the unwilling or less willing has been that it will
protect others, stop the spread, and eradicate the virus. This has proven to be untrue because even the
boosted and fully vaxxed are still getting it and passing it on at nearly the same rate as those who refuse
the jab, so why push this when we know it will not do what it was advertised to do from the beginning?
Some admit this, and now say that one is less likely to die if they are vaccinated. What if I'm prepared for
that knowing that we all die someday? What do you care how | die, whether it's from Covid, old age, or a
car accident? Why shouldn't | be free to decide that a vaccine is not a risk that | want to take for my
spiritual or physical health? You worry about me if | die from Covid? So what? | worry about you if you die
from a shot. The claim that one is less likely to die from Covid if they're vaccinated is not looking to be
true when one considers the short and long term effects of this experimental vaccine that are being
reported, and aren't being reported. While | do not personally know anyone who died from Covid, | do
know several people who regret taking the shot because they have experienced negative consequences
in regards to their health, and we've heard plenty of reports of plenty of athletes and healthy young people
dying and having strokes and heart attacks after being vaccinated, even unable to any longer play the
sports that they were vaccinated for, in order to be able to play. | know people who are now anti-vax, not
against Covid vaccines, but now ALL vaccines, because of what they're seeing and experiencing with
these Covid vaccines.

I liken forced and coerced vaccination to the Greeks who forced the Jewish people to ingest pork, against
their faith and religious convictions, and against the commandments of the God of Israel, during the time
of the Maccabees. Tyrannical governments never last. They always fall, along with all those who lead in
their oppression against the people, and history does not look upon them favorably. Support Freedom!
Stand with us against medical and religious tyranny! It is violence!

Respectfully,
Mrs. Sanchez
USAF veteran

From: Daniel Stock <_>

Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 6:31 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156



| write in support of SB 156, both as an individual and as Associate Chief Medical Officer of America’s
Frontline Doctors. In fact, | further encourage that the act be strengthened to proscribe any person,
governmental entity or employer to enquire as to vaccine status or to keep records of the same, except
in the keeping of medical records by the individual’s chosen providers.

The reality is that all vaccines, including those | would willingly give my own child, affect only the health
of the vaccinated. No vaccine is superior to natural immunity in reducing transmission or providing
immunity. Vaccines have never contributed to the eradication of any pathogen with animal reservoirs,
which every pathogen except Variola (smallpox) has. Therefore, there is no governmental interest in in
forced or coerced vaccination. Vaccination is an immune system manipulation that any individual may
consider, but it will have no effect on the disease risk of another individual.

Nor can an argument against SB 156 be based on the Biden administration’s mandate for
Medicare/Medicaid billing. While the Supreme Court of the United States has chosen not to enjoin such
a mandate, it is still in trial with no final decision. It should be noted that no FDA approved vaccine for
COVID-19 is available in the United States at present. While Comirnaty has been approved, it is not
available in the US. Therefor no available COVID-19 vaccine in the US can be required as all are
experimental, and no one can be forced to consent to experimental treatment under federal

law. Further, while said mandate prevents submitting bills to Medicare/Medicaid from unvaccinated
providers, it does not prevent any provider from delivering and charging for care. Employers can comply
with SB 156 simply by charging patients directly for their services. The Federal government will then
have the choice between ending its mandate, or making Medicare/Medicaid useless in Alaska. In short,
SB 156 would simply make all employers and healthcare providers into a large bargaining block against
the federal government’s unconstitutional mandate. In fact, it is this financial coercion of this mandate
that requires a “don’t ask, don’t keep records” amendment to SB 156, so that no employer or
governmental entity can use vaccine status to discriminate on specious grounds.

SB 156 stands on the firmest ground, both for medical, biological and constitutional reasons.

Daniel W. Stock MD

Associate Chief Medical Director, America’s Frontline Doctors

Chief Executive Officer, Cyril and Dorothea’s Foundation for Medical Freedom
President, PureHealth Functional Family Medicine

Diplomate, American Board of Anti-Aging and Regenerative Medicine

From: Colleen Evanco <

Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 4:30 PM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman
<Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Louise Stutes
<Rep.Louise.Stutes@akleg.gov>

Subject: Schedule and Support SB156

Hello,

| encourage you to put SB156 on the schedule for next weeks meeting. I also want to mirror the
sentiments of all the other Alaska residents that are contacting you regarding this bill. Please do



not let the misconceptions of Senators Kiehl, Stedman and von Im hof, that these vaccines have
any kind of provable efficacy deter you in your responsibility to listen to the people

you represent and hear their voices and experiences. Mandating experimental medical procedures
is not only unconstitutional, it is contrary to the Nuremberg Code, of which the US is a signatory.
This bill would simply clarify the illegality of the practice in the state, the constitutionality of
which is already determined.

Thank you.

Sincere Regards,
Juneau Resident and parent

----- Original Message-----

From: Mike Willmon <_>

Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 1:47 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs
<HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Cc: Sen. Lora Reinbold <Sen.Lora.Reinbold@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw
<Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>

Subject: Re: Please hear SB156

Representative Kreiss-Tomkins,

| would like to write again to encourage you to put this bill on the schedule for next weeks meeting. |
also want to mirror the sentiments of all the other Alaska residents that are contacting you regarding
this bill. Please do not let the misconceptions of Senators Kiehl, Stedman and von Imhof, that these
vaccines have any kind of provable efficacy deter you in your responsibility to listen to the people you
represent and hear their voice. Mandating experimental medical procedures is not only
unconstitutional, it is contrary to the Nuremberg Code, of which the US is a signatory. This bill would
simply clarify the illegality of the practice in the state, the constitutionality of which is already
determined.

Mike Willmon

From: rolan | -

Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 12:06 PM

To: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman
<Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Cc: Rep. Louise Stutes <Rep.Louise.Stutes@akleg.gov>

Subject: Please schedule SB156 for hearing

Dear Representatives Kreiss-Thomkins and Claman,

Please schedule SB156 for hearing before the House State Affairs Committee.



It is important that Alaska law affirm the right of people to freely choose whether or not
to take a Covid vaccine.

It is a personal medical decision that should only be decided by personal informed
consent, and not be forced, coerced, or influenced by any employer, public
administrator, or private entity.

The data now show that the protection of the Covid vaccines is personal and it wanes
with time; it can reduce in the odds of becoming severely ill, but does not prevent one
from catching and spreading the virus, or in fact, still being hospitalized with Covid.

Additionally, as the Covid virus has mutated the vaccines have become increasingly
less effective against the new variants, as in the case of the Omicron variant against
which the vaccines are less than 20% effective. Even Bill Gates recently stated that the
Omicron variant is doing a better job of delivering immunity and protecting against future
infection than the Covid vaccines have done.

The science is sound - those who take the Covid vaccine get some protection for
themselves, but Covid vaccination does not "stop the spread” or "protect those who we
come in contact with". Those are misconceptions that still are widely believed and
promoted as justification for vaccine mandates and vaccine passports.

In their recent testimony against SB156 in the Alaska Senate, Senators Kiehl, Stedman
and von Imhof repeated the popular misconception that Covid vaccination of health care
workers protects the people in their care. Unfortunately, these Senators' beliefs are not
backed by the data and science. While they might sound like good ideas, they are
simply not true.

In the emotionally driven atmosphere of Covid news and public messaging most of the
public is not aware that the Covid vaccines are still in trial under Emergency Use
Authorization - the Pfizer and Moderna Covid vaccines products that have gained FDA
approval are still not available for distribution in the US. The Pfizer and Moderna Covid
vaccine doses being currently administered are, as the FDA says in its public notices,
"from existing stocks until the licensed products become available”. In short, the safety
of these products is still being evaluated, people taking these shots are volunteering in a
medical experiment, and the makers of these products are fully protected from liability
for any harms you may suffer.

Alaskans who are following the science and their good sense deserve to have their
freedom to choose protected by law. SB156 will do that. Thank you for supporting
freedom and science.

Rolan Ruoss
Kodiak




----- Original Message-----

From: Linda Skarie <} | G-

Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 7:43 AM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Senate Bill 156

Dear Representatives on the House State Affairs committee,

Senate Bill 156 would ensure that discrimination would be forbidden on the basis of medical decisions
concerning a vaccine that is highly controversial. This bill should be quickly moved to the entire House
floor for a vote. Here are the reasons for allowing this bill to move forward:

1) The Constitution and previous laws have already recognized the God-given right of every individual to
decide to receive or reject medical treatment.

2) The vaccine has already been reported to not prevent people from contracting the Covid 19
coronavirus, nor does it prevent passing the coronavirus on to others, therefore it is an ineffective
vaccine.

3) However, if some people “feel safe” because they have already been vaccinated, and they believe
that the vaccine protects them, then they should not suddenly “feel afraid” by being around someone
who is not vaccinated. If people are afraid that unvaccinated people are a threat to them, then they just
show that they themselves know that the vaccine is ineffective!

4) No person should be forbidden to provide for their family. Having a job and bringing home a
paycheck is one of the best ways to provide for one’s family. Being able to shop at stores to purchase
the food and clothing needed, is another way to provide for one’s family. Therefore, no person should
be forced to lose their job, or be forbidden from entering a store or restaurant because they refuse to
take an ineffective vaccine that has serious adverse side effects for thousands of people, and possibly
millions more as the “long term effects” start to become evident.

5). The military database for medical statistics shows that various forms of aggressive cancers, serious
nervous system issues, and other serious adverse effects have skyrocketed in military personnel after
2020 when this vaccine was mandated for military personnel. Therefore, this vaccine should not be
mandated on any individual.

6) Many foreign medical studies have shown that there are far more effective ways of treating the Covid
19 sickness. This is why foreign countries have a far less death rate than the United States, because they
allowed their doctors to actually try different medications and found much better success than this so-
called vaccine.

Therefore, | urge you to move this bill quickly to the floor for a vote, so that no person is discriminated
against for making medical decisions that differ from other the medical decisions that other people have
chosen to make.

Sincerely,
Linda Skarie

Wasilla, AK 99654




From: nathan carey <

Sent: Wednesday, March 23, 2022 3:32 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: *****SpPAM****** Pass SB156

Representatives,

| am writing to urge support to co-sponser and to pass SB156. | would like my voice to be heard in
support of SB156. As a resident of Juneau | have been subjected to discrimination for not choosing a
medical procedure that | don’t believe is the best option for me. Further more, | have been prevented
from access to surrounding communities by similar discrimination, which has impacted my employment.
All of this is based on the reliance of unproven preventions or documentation from unproven testing to
some how prove that even though | have no symptoms. | am not sick. There is no reason that | should
be discriminated against for my medical choices and this needs to end now.

Thank you,

Nathan Carey

From: rene uednow <

Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2022 1:31 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156 Public Testimony - Support

Dear Representatives,
| am in support of SB 156 and | would encourage you to hold a hearing.

Never before have private people and entities been allowed to ask for medical information in order to
determine

if they will give somebody entrance to a restaurant or store or not
if they will employ you or not

if they will fire you or not

if you are eligible for an organ transplant or not

if you are eligible for medical treatment or not

just to name a few things.

Besides the fact that it is unconstitutional to ask that question, how would you like it when you go to
a grocery store and the person guarding the entrance asks you if you have had a colonoscopy in the
last six months? Most people would be appalled, and rightfully so. Asking for a vaccination status is
no different. It is private information and should remain that way.

Mandating / prescribing something that is a medical treatment is against the law. ONLY LICENSED
PROFESSIONALS can prescribe medical treatment. That is why we have medical licenses. Neither
an employer, nor a lodge owner, nor an assembly member, nor a senator is a licensed medical



professional. And even if they are, if the person they are mandating/prescribing the medical
treatment for is not their patient IT IS ILLEGAL.

Dividing the community into two "camps"” is segregation and discrimination. And natural immunity is
never being addressed in that scenario.

| urge you strongly to support SB 156. The dividing of our communities and pitching one person
against another, making one person more "superior" than the other has to stop now!

Respectfully,

Irene Quednow
Anchorage, AK

From: Shannon Keithley <[ | G-

Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2022 11:25 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Unlawful and against Human rights!

The equal protection clause in the 14th Amendment means that states must
treat all their citizens equally. States can't favor men over women, whites over
blacks, or heterosexuals over gays. AND VAXXED OVER UNVAXXED!!

This HAS TO STOP! SEGREGATION IS WRONG, UNLAWFUL AND AGAINST
OUR RIGHTS!

In Congress, July 4,1776

The unanimous Declaration of the thirteen united States of America, When in the Course
of human events, it becomes necessary for one people to dissolve the political bands which
have connected them with another, and to assume among the powers of the earth, the
separate and equal station to which the Laws of Nature and of Nature's God entitle them, a
decent respect to the opinions of mankind requires that they should declare the causes which
impel them to the separation.

We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created equal, that they are endowed
by their Creator with certain unalienable Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty and the
pursuit of Happiness.--That to secure these rights, Governments are instituted among Men,
deriving their just powers from the consent of the governed, --That whenever any Form of
Government becomes destructive of these ends, it is the Right of the People to alter or to
abolish it, and to institute new Government,

I view the Declaration as a point of departure and a promise, and the Constitution
as a set of commitments that had lasting consequences - some troubling, others
transformative. The Declaration, in its remarkable concision, gives us self-evident



truths that form the premises of the right to revolution and the capacity to create
new governments resting on popular consent.

I HOPE YOU DO TOO SIR!
BECAUSE WE THE PEOPLE HAVE THE RIGHT TO FIRE YOU!

WE DO NOT WANT SEGREGATION!!

----- Original Message-----

From: Carmen Durham <[ -

Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2022 9:57 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156

Dear Representatives,

Please support SB 156. | know too many people who have been harmed by vaccinations. There should
never be coercion to have someone do something to their body that may harm themselves.
Government just needs to stop being the medicine man/witch doctor altogether.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Carmen Durham

Fbks, AK 99712

From: Shelly Erickson <[} G-

Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2022 8:32 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156

| support SB 156

Every individual needs to be able to make the choice for what's right for their own physical
needs. Thanks

Shelly Erickson

Homer

From: kendal Pike <

Sent: Saturday, March 19, 2022 7:47 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB 156



Representatives,

| urge you to hear SB 156. It passed the Senate with an enormous support from Alaskans and Senators
alike.

| am a healthcare provider in Palmer and | support this whole heartedly. | am a mother of three, one of
my children has had severe and rare reaction to previous vaccines that have cause life threatening
seizures, over 105 fever for weeks off and on, and breathing difficulties that lasted for months.

There is no one medicine, surgery, medical intervention that is right for all people. Thousands of people
die from Tylenol each year because their bodies could not tolerate it.

We cannot force medical products on other people against their will, we cannot circumvent the doctor
patient relationship by allowing businesses to force medical interventions and give forceful medical
advice. We cannot violate the inherent, civil and privacy rights specifically outlined in our constitution.

Article 21, the legislature must provide for the promotion of public health. That is not forcing people
against their will to take products that have documented risks. Public health should be promoting
nutrition, physical exercise, sleep, stress reduction, clean water. Using the public health department as
an excuse to to use political force on Alaskans to receive products for which you cannot reverse or take
out is the most horrendous rights violations | have seen in my lifetime.

| urge you to read the 500 testimonials and heart breaking stories from Alaskans that have had their
lives ruined by the unconstitutional vaccine force that has been laid upon them. Many of them are now
horribly injured and disabled unable to work following taking the vaccines.

| look forward to testifying at every opportunity and watching this bill move through the house.

Thank you for your time,
Kendal Kruse

From: David worrm <

Sent: Monday, March 21, 2022 11:14 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: In support of SB 156

Honorable Alaskan lawmaker,

As presently written, | agree completely with SB 156, which is presently before the House State Affairs
committee. This bill, which received bi-partisan support in the Senate, should also be enacted by the
House, in a timely manner.

By federal law, everyone is supposed to have the right to "informed consent" before receiving any
vaccine or medication. Vaccine mandates, for any reason, deny this right, in violation of national and
international law, including the Nuremberg Codes.



There is insufficient data concerning the COVID-19 mRNA vaccines for anyone to be properly
"informed." The technology is new, but has a troubling developmental history. Trials were several years
shorter than required for previous vaccines. The vaccine manufacturers and federal medical oversight
agencies have not been forthcoming with pertinent data. However, by court order, Pfizer has recently
begun to release the data by which the FDA granted Emergency Use Authorization. From what has been
released thus far, it is evident that despite an alarming number of severe adverse events, observed early
in the process, EUA was granted to a product that was far from safe.

From the beginning of the public vaccine roll-out, serious side-effects, including permanent disability
and death have been reported to the VAERS. The government agencies, charged with analyzing adverse
events and ensuring pharmaceutical safety, have largely ignored that data. (Now that the Pfizer data is
being made public, we can see that they chose to ignore the severe risks, of which they were aware,
from the outset.) Instead, they claim the vaccines are "safe and effective." However, contrary to what a
vaccine is expected to do, these jabs neither prevent a person from catching the disease, nor from
transmitting it to others. Yet, thousands of otherwise healthy persons have suffered serious injury or
death, subsequent to receiving these vaccines.

Hundreds of medical doctors and scientists have spoken out against the necessity of these vaccines,
citing vaccine dangers, and the availability of truly safe and effective treatment alternatives.

Several studies have shown that:

e Vaccinated people are actually more susceptible to contracting COVID variants than the
unvaccinated.

e The death rate, especially among the young, is several times larger for those who receive the
vaccines compared to those who contract the virus.

e Natural immunity is more robust and much longer lasting than the very limited immunity
provided by these vaccines.

e Inexpensive, readily available medications and supplements are very effective for prevention
and early treatment of COVID and all variants.

e The "all cause" death rate (among otherwise healthy, working age, people) increased by 40%,
over prior years, in the year when vaccines became available. The 40% increase was originally
reported by the CEO of OneAmerica Life Insurance Company, of Indiana). Since then, other
companies and researchers have comfirmed that they are observing much higher increases.
There was no increase in "all cause" deaths during the first year of the Covid-19 pandemic (prior
to the vaccines). Knowing these things, a prudent person is wise to decline a jab.

SB-156 is necessary, to protect the legal right of individuals to informed consent (or rejection) of this and
future government overreach.

Documentation for the above assertions is readily available, at sites such as:
www.AlaskaCovidAlliance.com

Please don't hesitate to ask, if you want other sources.

Sincerely,


https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.AlaskaCovidAlliance.com__;!!LdQKC6s!Z0q4BoJ-WEadUuHeETVyqUbdzaDQZbZTTI_QSieumj3Z_MWiGNd0XHSZHWlqlh8yrhLI-EnH0w$

David Wurm

B - banks, AK 99706

From: isa Daugherty < -

Sent: Saturday, March 19, 2022 7:55 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

Greetings!
I would like to state my support for SB156 and ask that you vote in favor of it.

| strongly believe that Alaskans' right to choose whether or not to receive a covid vaccine needs
to be protected in law. Right now people are given a “choice,” but that choice often also requires
them to choose between employment or not, and entry into community events or not. That sort of
“choice” is based on coercion and lacks compassion. It also goes against the informed consent
principle of medicine. Social rewards and penalties should not be a factor in what sorts of health
and medical decisions people make.

Though it’s not any one’s business, I’ll tell you that I am vaccinated. [ am NOT anti-vax. But |
AM a firm believer that a person’s mind and body are their own and that they are sacred. We
each get to make our own health decisions, and not every person should be required by mandate
to come to the same conclusions on how to achieve health. As we’ve seen in so many aspects of
life, diversity is a good thing.

Though I do have a stamped covid vaccine card, | have personally refused to go any event that
requires | show it. | stand firmly against vaccine passports as | believe they are more of a charade
than an actual measure of health or likely-/unlikeliness of spreading covid. They are
discriminatory with no true justification. If we are sick, we should stay home, period. A vaccine
passport does not prevent a vaccinated person from entering an event when they are feeling
under the weather. A vaccine passport does exclude a person who is well.

If the vaccine manufacturers were held liable for vaccine injury, I think everyone would feel
more comfortable since they would know the manufacturers have really covered all their bases in
ensure a safe product.

| believe SB156 will preserve bodily autonomy, which is the most basic human right. In a time
when corporations can cover the planet with plastics that never go away, poison our water with
toxic PFAS chemicals and pesticides, and pump excess sugar, food additives, and GMOS into
our food--all things that are making people sick, killing our planet, and altering human life as we
know it for forever--I think worrying about, mandating and monitoring an individual’s
vaccination status is a grave misuse of energy, focus, and funding.

| do not like the division that covid mandates have created in our small Alaskan communities.

The tribalism on both sides is terrifying. | would like to see SB156 pass so that that people can
make medical decisions without basing them on employment, schooling, or social exclusions.

Vaccine passports are a form discrimination that has no place here.



Thank you for your service,
Lisa Daugherty

From: Christy Montero <[ G-

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 1:24 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: support sb 156/ set the date for all for us to hear

| just dont think political or city should control our lives .. Let People choose their body, their freedom,
their rights, so.. Sb156 just needs to support people's freedom ..
FOR ONCE for all ( stop means to stop the POWER of political control over people's lives.. )

AGAIN, Please please DO not let them mandate us,

We all have the freedom of choice . A Lot ot medical people cannot have anymore on top of risk injury,
there are a lot of people who have allergies that are in the vaccine and cannot have it.

Leave that to CHOICE TO the people. If you do not let people have a choice of their own bodies.
People will rise, people will fight back. We don't need problems in this Alaska state.. We are doing well.
SB156 to remove power authority of telling people. How to live. And start supporting the
constitution of the United States for the people,

even ALASKANS!! They have violated the HIPPA rights, ADA rights. We want it back.. our private lives
... Let us be, LET LIFE moving again,

Cities need to run their lives business to number things thrive again not dying thrive type things. GO
FOR THE People. not for power,nor greed, please..

COVID-19 vaccine mandates violate the rights of Alaskans. No Alaskan should be coerced when it comes
to their health and the health of their children.

There is already an ongoing shortage of healthcare workers due to these mandates.

Alaska should follow the example of other states and prohibit vaccination mandates in state law now!"

pass it so we can have our rights back and truckers as well right so we have life! encomny needs this
passed SUPPORT your freedom and ours as well!!!

From: Kathleen Martin <} | G-

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 1:22 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: sb156

| respectfully request a hearing be held on SB156. | absolutely support this bill for bodily
autonomy.

Kathleen Martin

Juneau, AK 99803




From: don martin <

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 1:18 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

| respectfully request a hearing be held on SB156. | absolutely support this bill for bodily
autonomy.

Don Martin

Juneau, AK 99803

----- Original Message-----

From: Mike Willmon <_>

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 12:51 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs
<HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Cc: Sen. Lora Reinbold <Sen.Lora.Reinbold@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw
<Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>

Subject: Please hear SB156

Representative Kreiss-Tomkins,

Many of us have watched and commented on this bill as it passed through the Senate. There are many
of us who are suffering from illegal coercion in regards to experimental medical procedures in this state.
The rights and livelihoods of many are at stake and we are watching intently as this bill moves through
the legislature. Please schedule this bill for hearing in your committee and give all concerned the chance
to comment and have their voices heard.

Mike Willmon

----- Original Message-----

From: sherri Jackson <}
Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 12:17 PM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

To All

Please hold a hearing on SB 156

And support this bill

Be strong Stand strong for freedom!!
Thank you!



Sherri Jackson
Anchorage. Alaska

From: bruce <

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 11:49 AM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>

Subject: SB156

| respectfully request a hearing be held on SB156. | absolutely support this bill for bodily autonomy.

Bruce Griggs

Juneau, AK. 99803

From: barbaranilsen2010 <} | | |

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 11:53 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: CSSB 156(HSS) SHORT TITLEPROHIBIT COVID-19 VACCINE DISCRIMINATION

Good afternoon,
| respectfully request a hearing be held next week concerning:

e  (CSSB 156(HSS)
e  SHORT TITLEPROHIBIT COVID-19 VACCINE DISCRIMINATION
.

As you may have possibly heard from testimony given in recent Alaska Senate committee meetings, there is discrimination
occurring, daily, in Alaska, regarding CV19 injections. This discrimination must end.

Thank you for your dedication to Alaska.

Barbara Nilsen
Soldotna

From: Mary Frances Griggs <[ | GGG

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 11:45 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Sb156

To whom it may concern,

| respectfully request a hearing on SB 156. | unequivocally put my support behind this bill for bodily
autonomy.



Mary Frances Griggs

Juneau, AK. 99803

From: Wichae! kruse <

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 11:39 AM

To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins
<Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Sen. Shelley Hughes <sen.shelley.hughes@akleg.gov>; Rep.
DelLena Johnson <Rep.Delena.Johnson@akleg.gov>

cc: I

Subject: SB156
Good Morning -

| am writing to urge you to hear SB156 Covid Discrimination. | can personally attest that the letter of
law is not being followed by companies doing business in Alaska. | am a project manager in Alaska for
the past 15 years, most of my time in rural Alaska.

| am personally being harassed daily, threatened with job loss, and discriminated against because of my
unwillingness to disclose my vaccination status. | am not anti-vax. | support Americans' right to choose
their medical interventions and not be forced, coerced, or mandated into a decision.

The argument | have heard against this bill is that it prevents businesses from making their own
decisions. That is not the essence of the bill. The bill requires a business to protect the rights of
individuals and apply ADA, HIPPA, and Civil Rights laws that are already on the books to COVID 19. Large
businesses are actively discriminating against Alaskan every day. My wife was terminated from her
position and may never be able to work again in her chosen field. | am in a daily battle with my industry
for the same reason.

The government’s role is not to protect businesses. The role of government is to protect individuals’
rights governed under the constitution. This virus has proven to be mutating to a less than a deadly
seasonal annoyance. Government must promote public health, but the single sentence in the Alaska
Constitution does not grant ultimate authority to allow mandates, forced mandates, or threat of social
discrimination due to medical choices.

| will be calling in and following this bill closely. | will be tracking this bill and those that are for medical
discrimination and the further perpetuation of government intervention into our lives.

Thanks

Mike Kruse




----- Original Message-----

From: Virginia Burke <_>

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 11:29 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

Please hold a hearing and support this bill. It protects freedom, an established law, and supports
economic recovery.

From: Alisha <

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 11:17 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

| hear that SB156 is currently in the House State Affairs Committee and | just wanted to let the
committee know that | am watching and waiting to see how long it will take to make it through this
committee. | feel very strongly that health choices should not be a one size fits all government decision .
Health decision should be personal because no person has the same medical history, adverse reaction,
underlying conditions, or moral/ethical/religious convictions. | do not believe there is any excuse for a
government to not allow its owns citizens to travel, access services, or work just because they do not
want to participate in a one size fits all medical treatment/intervention/procedure. Coercion, threats,
shaming, discrimination, disenfranchising and force should never be excepted Public Health procedures.
Thank you for your time

Alisha Asplund

District D8

From: H <

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 10:48 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: SB156

Chair Kreiss-Tomkins, Vice Chair Claman, and Representatives, please immediately hold a hearing on
SB156. This critical legislation must pass this session to protect the disabled, myself included, from
continued unConstitutional discrimination and mistreatment.

Thank you,
H. O'Claray
Juneau, AK

----Original Message-----

From: Lous mbriani <A

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2022 10:44 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins
<Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>



Cc: Sen. Lora Reinbold <Sen.Lora.Reinbold@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ken McCarty
<Rep.Ken.McCarty@akleg.gov>

Subject: Please hear SB156

Representative Kreiss-Tomkins,

| am writing you today regarding SB-156. As chair to the House State affairs committee | am asking that
you please set a hearing for SB-156. This is a very important topic of conversation and the conversation

needs to be had.

Please hear this bill quickly so that you can hear from Alaskan residents and their desire for this to
become law.

Thank you.

Louis Imbriani



